
 

 

 

Commissioner Steffens called the meeting to order.  In attendance were Commissioner Cinquanti 

and Abriel.  Also present were CEO Hendrick, General Counsel Jordan, CCO Daly, CFO Stuto, 

DSI Schneidawin, DEA Vavura,  SCM Yagan, Director of Security Stock, Administrative 

Assistant DiLillo and Logistec General Manager Bill Ring. 

 

Commissioner Steffens introduced the minutes of the January 31, 2024 Governance Committee 

meeting and asked for a motion to approve the minutes.  A motion was made by Commissioner 

Cinquanti, seconded by Commissioner Abriel and passed unanimously. 

 
REVIEW OF COMMITTEE CHARTER 

 

Commissioner Steffens presented the Governance Committee Charter, which is required to be 

reviewed annually.  Counsel Jordan noted that in order to be consistent with the Finance 

Committee Charter management recommended to amend the language in the Meeting Section 

II/C/2 of the Committee Charter to read: “A majority of voting Committee members must attend in 

person in order to constitute a quorum and to hold a valid meeting.”  The Finance Committee 

concurred with management’s recommendation.  Commissioner Steffens asked for a motion to 

accept the APDC Governance Committee charter with recommended amendment.  A motion was 

made by Commissioner Cinquanti and seconded by Commissioner Abriel and passed 

unanimously. 

 
REVIEW OF THE MISSION STATEMENT 

 

Commissioner Steffens presented the Mission Statement to the Governance Committee for its 

yearly review and approval.  Counsel Jordan noted that the staff recommended no changes.   

Commissioner  Steffens  asked for a motion to accept the Mission  Statement as  presented.   A  

motion was made by Commissioner Abriel and seconded by Commissioner Cinquanti and passed 

unanimously. 
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PROPOSED 2025 MEETING DATES 

 

Commissioner Steffens presented a proposed schedule for the 2025 APDC Board and Committee 

meetings.  After the Committee Members reviewed the schedule of meeting dates, some suggested 

changes were made and then accepted by the Committee.  

 

RECOMMENDATIONS FOR 2025 COMMITTEE ASSIGNMENTS 

  

Commissioner Steffens  presented to the Committee the proposed APDC Committee Membership 

for 2025 for review.  Counsel Jordan noted that a resolution for the 2025 APDC Committee 

Membership will be presented to the Board for adoption at the December meeting. 

 

EXECUTIVE SESSION 

 

There were no items for discussion in Executive Session. 

 

Counsel Jordan asked  for a  motion to adjourn the meeting.  A motion was made by Commissioner 

Cinquanti, seconded by Commissioner Abriel and passed unanimously. The meeting was 

adjourned. 

  


